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PREPAID FUNERAL CONTRACTS S.B. 268 (S-1): 

 SUMMARY OF SUBSTITUTE BILL 

 IN COMMITTEE 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Senate Bill 268 (Substitute S-1) (Senate-passed version) 

Sponsor:  Senator Kevin Hertel 

Committee:  Regulatory Affairs 

 

Date Completed:  5-17-23 

 

CONTENT 

 

The bill would amend the Insurance Code to delete a provision that requires a death 

benefit offered by an associated life insurance policy or annuity contract delivered 

or issued for delivery in Michigan to be increased at an annual rate of at least the 

Detroit Consumer Price Index (CPI).  

 

Currently, Section 2080 of the Code allows for the sale of associated life insurance policies 

and annuity contracts under certain conditions. Unless otherwise specified, each life insurance 

policy or annuity contract must have a death benefit sufficient to cover the initial contract 

price of cemetery or funeral goods and services and increase at an annual rate of at least the 

CPI.  

 

The bill would delete the provision that requires the life insurance policy or annuity contract 

to increase at an annual rate of the CPI. 

 

Under the Code, a life insurer may write a life insurance policy or annuity contract that is 

subject to an assignment of the proceeds of the insurance policy or annuity contract as 

payment for cemetery services or goods or funeral services regardless of the relationship 

between the life insurer and assignee so long as certain criteria are met. Among the criteria 

are the following: 

 

-- An associated life insurance policy or annuity contract subject to assignment cannot have 

a death benefit that exceeds $5,000 when the first payment is made.  

-- A nonassociated life insurance policy subject to assignment cannot have an initial amount 

of proceeds assigned that exceeds $5,000.  

 

The bill would increase these figures to reflect CPI adjustments. An associated life insurance 

policy or annuity contract subject to assignment could not have a death benefit that exceeded 

$12,720 when the first payment was made and a nonassociated life insurance policy subject 

to assignment could not have an initial amount of proceeds assigned that exceeded $12,720. 

 

MCL 500.2080 

 

PREVIOUS LEGISLATION 
(Please note: This section does not provide a comprehensive account of all previous legislative efforts on the relevant subject matter.) 
 

The bill is a reintroduction of House Bill 6261 of the 2021-2022 Legislative Session. Governor 

Gretchen Whitmer vetoed the bill.  
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BACKGROUND  

 

The CPI measures inflation by comparing changes in price over time for a market basket of 

consumer goods and services. The market basket is developed from surveying spending 

information provided by families and individuals on the goods and services they purchased. 

The CPI is reported comprehensively under the All-Items CPI and for specific urban areas 

such as the Detroit CPI.1  

 

 Legislative Analyst:  Eleni Lionas 

 

FISCAL IMPACT 

 

The bill would have no fiscal impact on State or local government. 

 

 Fiscal Analyst:  Elizabeth Raczkowski 

 

 

 
1 "Consumer Price Index", https://www.bls.gov/cpi/questions-and-answers.htm, Retrieved on 5-16-23. 
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